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CRP Participants Must Maintain Approved Cover 
on Acreage Enrolled in CRP and the Farm 
Programs 
Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) participants are responsible for ensuring 
adequate, approved vegetative and practice cover is maintained to control 
erosion throughout the life of the contract after the practice has been established. 
Participants must also control undesirable vegetation, weeds (including noxious 
weeds), insects and rodents that may pose a threat to existing cover or adversely 
impact other landowners in the area. 

All CRP maintenance activities, such as mowing, burning, disking and spraying, 
must be conducted outside the primary nesting or brood rearing season for 
wildlife, which for Maryland is April 15 through August 15. However, spot 
treatment of the acreage may be allowed during the primary nesting or brood 
rearing season if, left untreated, the weeds, insects or undesirable species would 
adversely impact the approved cover. In this instance, spot treatment is limited to 
the affected areas in the field and requires County Committee approval prior to 
beginning the spot treatment. The County Committee will consult with NRCS to 
determine if such activities are needed to maintain the approved cover. 

Annual mowing of CRP for generic weed control, or for cosmetic purposes, is 
prohibited at all times. 
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Enrollment Period for 2017 Safety Net Coverage Continues Through 
Aug. 1 
Producers on farms with base acres under the safety net programs established by the 2014 Farm Bill, known 
as the Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) or Price Loss Coverage (PLC) programs, can visit their local FSA 
office to sign contracts and enroll for the 2017 crop year. The enrollment period will continue until Aug. 1, 2017. 
  
Since shares and ownership of a farm can change year-to-year, producers on the farm must enroll by signing a 
contract each program year.  
  
If a farm is not enrolled during the 2017 enrollment period, the producers on that farm will not be eligible for 
financial assistance from the ARC or PLC programs for the 2017 crop should crop prices or farm revenues fall 
below the historical price or revenue benchmarks established by the program. Producers who made their 
elections in 2015 must still enroll during the 2017 enrollment period. 
  
The ARC and PLC programs were authorized by the 2014 Farm Bill and offer a safety net to agricultural 
producers when there is a substantial drop in prices or revenues for covered commodities. Covered 
commodities include barley, canola, large and small chickpeas, corn, crambe, flaxseed, grain sorghum, lentils, 
mustard seed, oats, peanuts, dry peas, rapeseed, long grain rice, medium grain rice (which includes short grain 
and sweet rice), safflower seed, sesame, soybeans, sunflower seed and wheat. Upland cotton is no longer a 
covered commodity. For more details regarding these programs, go to www.fsa.usda.gov/arc-plc. 
  
For more information, producers are encouraged to visit their local FSA office. To find a local FSA office, visit 
http://offices.usda.gov. 

 
Change in Farming Operation 
If you have bought or sold land, or if you have picked up or dropped rented land from your operation, make 
sure you report the changes to the office as soon as possible. You need to provide a copy of your deed or 
recorded land contract for purchased property. Failure to maintain accurate records with FSA on all land you 
have an interest in can lead to possible program ineligibility and penalties. Making the record changes now will 
save you time in the spring. Update signature authorization when changes in the operation occur. Producers 
are reminded to contact the office if there is a change in operations on a farm so that records can be kept 
current and accurate. 

 
Census of Agriculture Countdown Begins for America’s Farmers and 
Ranchers 
America’s farmers and ranchers will soon have the opportunity to strongly represent agriculture in their 
communities and industry by taking part in the 2017 Census of Agriculture. Conducted every five years by the 
U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) National Agricultural Statistics Service (NASS), the census, to be 
mailed at the end of this year, is a complete count of all U.S. farms, ranches, and those who operate them. 

The Census of Agriculture highlights land use and ownership, operator characteristics, production practices, 
income and expenditures, and other topics. The 2012 Census of Agriculture revealed that over three million 
farmers operated more than two million farms, spanning over 914 million acres. This was a four percent 
decrease in the number of U.S. farms from the previous census in 2007. However, agriculture sales, income, 
and expenses increased between 2007 and 2012. This telling information and thousands of other agriculture 
statistics are a direct result of responses to the Census of Agriculture. 

 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/arc-plc
http://offices.usda.gov/
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Producers who are new to farming or did not receive a Census of Agriculture in 2012 still have time to sign up 
to receive the 2017 Census of Agriculture report form by visiting www.agcensus.usda.gov and clicking on the 
‘Make Sure You Are Counted’ button through June. NASS defines a farm as any place from which $1,000 or 
more of agricultural products were produced and sold, or normally would have been sold, during the census 
year (2017). 

 
Borrower Training 
Borrower training is available for all Farm Service Agency customers. This training is required for all direct loan 
applicants, unless the applicant has a waiver issued by the agency.   

Borrower training includes instruction in production and financial management. The purpose is to help the 
applicant develop and improve skills that are necessary to successfully operate a farm and build equity in the 
operation.  It aims to help the producer become financially successful. Borrower training is provided, for a fee, 
by agency approved vendors. Contact your local FSA Farm Loan Manager for a list of approved vendors.   

 
Preauthorized Debit Available for Farm Loan Borrowers 
USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA) has implemented pre-authorized debit (PAD) for Farm Loan Program (FLP) 
borrowers. PAD is a voluntary and alternative method for making weekly, bi-weekly, monthly, quarterly, semi-
annual or annual payments on loans.  

PAD payments are pre authorized transactions that allow the National Financial and Accounting Operations 
Center (NFAOC) to electronically collect loan payments from a customer’s account at a financial institution.  

PAD may be useful for borrowers who use nonfarm income from regular wages or salary to make payments on 
loans or adjustment offers or for payments from seasonal produce stands. PAD can only be established for 
future payments. 

To request PAD, customers, along with their financial institution, must fill out form RD 3550-28. This form has 
no expiration date, but a separate form RD 3550-28 must be completed for each loan to which payments are to 
be applied. A fillable form can be accessed on the USDA Rural Development (RD) website at 
http://www.rd.usda.gov/publications/regulations-guidelines. Click forms and search for “Form 3550-28.”  

If you have a “filter” on the account at your financial institution, you will need to provide the financial institution 
with the following information: Origination ID: 1220040804, Agency Name: USDA RD DCFO. 

PAD is offered by FSA at no cost. Check with your financial institution to discuss any potential cost. 
Preauthorized debit has no expiration date, but you can cancel at any time by submitting a written request to 
your local FSA office. If a preauthorized debit agreement receives three payment rejections within a three 
month period, the preauthorized debt agreement will be cancelled by FSA. The payment amount and due date 
of your loan is not affected by a cancellation of preauthorized debit. You are responsible to ensure your full 
payment is made by the due date. 

For more information about PAD, contact your local FSA office. To find a local FSA office, visit 
http://offices.usda.gov 
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Document the Drought: USDA U.S. Drought Monitor Offers 
Producers a Voice to Report Drought Impacts 
The U.S. Drought Monitor’s reporting feature offers producers an opportunity to submit drought impact and 
condition reports. 

The USDA, in partnership with the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration and the University of 
Nebraska in Lincoln, produced the U.S. Drought Monitor to include a reporting feature that allows producers to 
report local drought impacts and conditions.  

The report allows producers to: 

• Provide a written description of drought impacts on livelihood, activities, etc.; 
• Select categories to show losses and gains as a result of the drought; 
• Report on the duration of drought event; 
• Select Affected Places – geographic areas ranging from an entire state to a small area within a state; 
• Submit images that document the drought and its impact; 
• Provide contact information (includes an option to keep information confidential).  

The reporting tool for producers to record the effects of the drought can be accessed at the following link: 
http://droughtreporter.unl.edu/submitreport/  

More information including state specific drought impact maps can be found on the U. S. Drought Monitor 
homepage: http://droughtmonitor.unl.edu/Home.aspx 

 
Selected Interest Rates and Dates to Remember 

 
 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, write: USDA, 
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Ave., SW, 
Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or 
Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 
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